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United Quilt Guild Minutes – 
May 4, 2021 Submitted  by Tina 
Snoke, Secretary 

President, Beth Gallo called the 
meeting to order. 

A motion to approve the April 
minutes was made by Brenda 
Schmidt, seconded by Barb Fink. All 
approved, motion passed. 
 

A motion to approve the treasurer's 
report was made by Marcia Stoffer 
and seconded by Kathy Strelko. All 
approved, motion passed. 

Our program for this evening was a 
trunk show by Lea White. Beautiful 
projects Lea !  Thank you 

Judy Lemmon made a motion to 
adjourn the meeting. 

SHOW AND TELL FOLLOWED 
  

OLD BUSINESS 

Machine Quilting Class 

There will be a domestic machine 
quilting class on Friday, May 14 with 
Clare Neff from Village Quilts. It will 
be at the West Branch Athletic 
Booster’s Hall.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

Challenge Sept 7, 2021 

The Challenge meeting will be at the 
West Branch Athletic Hall. 

Brenda Bradley, challenge chair, 
announced a patriotic theme.    She 
also mentioned that your challenge 
does not need to be red, white, and 
blue. Food will be determined at a 
later date due to COVID regulations.      

The November Program will feature a 
representative from Sophia House 
and Sleep in Heavenly Peace. It was 
decided at the April meeting that 
these two organizations will be the 
Guild's Christmas donation. Any 
member donations to either or both of 
these organizations can be brought to 
the November meeting. 

Sleep in Heavenly Peace is asking for 
donations of pillowcases, pillows, 
blankets or sheets for twin beds.  A 
monetary contribution is also 
appreciated. 

2021-22 Membership Dues 

Since we have not met for a few 
months both last year as well as this 
year,  the Guild membership voted to 
suspend dues for 2021-22. Also, our 
expenditures have been minimal. 
Dues will resume August 2022. 

 

 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Spring Tea & Workshop 
Tuesday, July 6 

Our annual Spring Tea and Workshop 
was postponed until Tuesday, July 6, 
2021.  Our guest workshop instructor 
is  Lisa DeBee-Schiller, who will be 
teaching  needle turn appliqué.   The 
workshop will take place at Salem 
Presbyterian Church from 10 am - 4 
pm.   Martha Drabiski made a motion 
that each member pay $10 for the 
cost of the workshop, seconded by 
Kathy Geren.  After a voice vote, the 
motion passed. The dinner will be 
held the same day as the workshop at 
A La Carte in Canfield. Lisa DeBee 
Schiller will present a trunk show.  
The doors open at 5:30pm and dinner 
will be at 6pm. Brenda Schmidt made 
a motion that the guild pay $10 for 
dinner with a cost of $15 to each 
member. The motion passed. 

Church donation 

Lois Dunn made a motion to make a 
donation to the church for meetings 
and use of the garage for storage.   
Barb Fink made a motion for $300 
(100 for last year, 100 for this year 
and 100 for the garage). Pat Gardner 
seconded the motion.  The motion 
passed.  After the vote, it was 
discovered that we had already paid 
for last year but Brenda Schmidt  
made a motion to let this amount 
stand. It was seconded by Carrie 
Menough. The motion passed. 
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Location of future meetings 

Lois Dunn reserved the  Salem 
Presbyterian Church for June, July 
Workshop, August, October and 
November. The September meeting  
will be at the West Branch Athletic 
Hall.   

2022 Quilt Show 

Pat Williams volunteered to be our 
2022 quilt show chairperson.  She is 
researching locations for the show.  
Pat passed around a volunteer list.  
Please consider working on a 
committee. Since the show is only 1 
year away we need to get busy. 

Beth Gallo was given a Sue Spargo 
gift certificate for 2 years presidency. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

QUILT SHOW 

Beginning Balance  $2205.00 
Ending Balance        $2205.00 
Respectfully submitted by Pat 
Firestone, Show Treasurer. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

GUILD 

Beginning  Balance              $8636.10 
4-6 Tina Secrest  charity           -99.84 
4-23 Linda Jordan dues              +8.00 
4-30W.B. Athletic Boosters   -300.00 
5-4 InstaCopy                           -23.17 
5-4 M. Durkin pres Beth GC   -50.00 
5-4 Salem Presb Church         -300.00 
5-4 Lea White program             -50.00             
 
Ending Balance                    $7821.09 
 
Respectfully    submitted by Margie 
Hoffmaster, Guild Treasurer. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Lois Dunn is collecting plastic lids 
for a "Buddy Bench".  

Membership 
Judi Lemmon has changed her email 
address to judilemmon@yahoo.com 

Accuquilt 

The cutter is for all members to use. 
It is available at charity quilts. If this 
is not convenient for you, please call 
Tina Seacrest to arrange a time for 
use. 

UFO Challenge 

Your UFO must have been started 
before October 2020 and finished 
by October 2021.  

PUBLICATIONS AND 
INFO 

Margie Hoffmaster needs info for the 
Newsletter emailed to her ASAP 
margiehoff@yahoo.com 

Margie Hoffmaster is our Information 
Officer and will forward your written 
e-mail messages to members.   
margiehoff@yahoo.com 

Barb Fink is in charge of Publications 
in the Salem News. 

Dee Hart is the Administrator for our 
guild Website.   

A Private "For Members Only" 
Facebook page has been set up. If 
you have not joined or are having 
trouble talk to Margie Hoffmaster. 

Please remember to wear your name 
tag at each meeting.We have several 
new members and we all need to get 
to know each other.  

Lois Dunn needs advanced notice to 
reserve the Presbyterian Church for 
any event. Remember: The Church 
requires that we keep the entry door 
locked at all times.   

Day Group 

Day Group is currently meeting  at 
Salem Presbyterian Church every 
other Friday 10 am - 2 or 3pm.  
All members are welcome. Bring a 
project to work on or just come to 
chat. No food or beverage. Please 
contact Lois Dunn if there is a 
scheduling conflict. 

Charity Quilts 

Charity Quilts will meet every other 
Thursday at the West Branch Athletic 
Hall. 26701 St. Rt. 62, Beloit. 11am-
3pm. A sewing machine optional.  
We need people to cut squares too. 
You can come and go at your 
convenience.  

EVENTS CALENDAR       

May  27,  June 10 2021 
 Charity Quilts               11 am - 3 pm 
 
May 21, June 4 
Day Group              10 am - 2 or 3 pm 

June 1, 2021 
Guild meeting 6:30 pm 
Salem Presbyterian Church 
Debbie Dunlevy trunk show 

July 6, 2021 
Lisa DeBee Schiller workshop 
Salem Presbyterian Church 
10 am-4 pm 

July 6, 2021 
Spring /Summer Tea 
A La Cart Catering     

Doors open 5:30; eat 6 pm 
Program: Lisa DeBee Schiller 

August 3, 2021 
Guild meeting -    6:30 pm 
Salem Presbyterian Church 
Linda Henderson trunk show 

September 7, 2021 
Challenge meeting  - 6:30 pm 
W.B. Athletic Hall                           


